Tri-State Wheelchair & Ambulatory Athletics
Board of Directors Zoom Meeting, October 5, 2021

A.  	Call to order  
	The meeting was called to order by Caitlin Goerlich at 7:11 pm.
      	Attendance:  Those present were Caitlin Goerlich, Trisha Yurochko, Jimmy Cuevas, Joan Wheeler, Ken Brucato, Danny Martin, John Guimaraes, Ryan Chalmers, Debbie Armento, and Pat Redden.

B.	Minutes of 3/23/21
	There were no corrections to the minutes.  Trisha Yurochko moved to accept the minutes, Debbie Armento seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

C.	Treasurer’s Report, Trisha Yurochko
	The current balance is $29,985.41.  We received $500 from the Vanguard Charitable Foundation in the summer.  Debbie Armento moved to accept the report, John Guimaraes seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

D.	Old Business
	Thanks to Trisha and Jimmy Cuevas, the 2021 meets went well.  The Invitational was difficult because of all the Covid protocols, but there were no problems.  TriState had about 30 athletes.  Jimmy reported that the expenses for TriState were $4845 while the registration income was $794, but there was a carryover from 2020 so funding is still available for the 2022 meet.  
	Discussion of 2022 meets:
	a)  Swim Meet:  Rutgers is still being cautious about scheduling.  Trisha reached out in September with no result, but will try again.  The proposed date is March 5, with March 12 and March 26 as possible back-ups.  Cranford is a possible back-up site but there is limited spectator space.  Running the swim meet as part of the TriState meet rather than sponsored by the hospital would allow using the state and pool Covid regulations rather than the hospital protocols.
	b)  Invitational Meet:  This will be similar to 2021’s meet, on the 1st Saturday in May (May 7, 2022) at Rahway River Park.
	c)  TriState Meet:  This is scheduled for the 3rd weekend in May (May 20-22).
	d)  Masons Meet:  A small group from TSWAA met with Raymond Siecinski of the Masons.  Caitlin Goerlich was very impressed with the meeting and his ideas, and the group felt we should continue working with the Masons.  The meet is scheduled for the 1st weekend in June (June 4-5, 2022) at North Brunswick HS, but indoor space will not be confirmed until later in October.  South Brunswick HS may be available but possibly not for swimming.  Raymond will check out the suggested sites.  The biggest question is school Covid restrictions.
	e)  Burke meet:  This meet is not totally out.  Debbie spoke to them about getting on their activities list.
	In general, we probably won’t get commitments from schools until January at the earliest.

E.	New Business
	a)  Congratulations were offered to the Paralympians and coaches at the summer games.
	b)  Junior Nationals will be in the same time frame as 2021 in Colorado, but they are looking for a new track.  Comments about 2021 were offered:  the PA system was horrible, the track was not good, better signage is needed, and there were not enough volunteers.
	c)  Ryan Chalmers may run a meet in Rochester in 2022.

F. 	Adjournment
	Ken Brucato made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Trisha, and it passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.
	



